OUTSTANDING SCHOOLS ELIGIBLE TO RECEIVE NATIONAL RECOGNITION

Program Honors Schools for Excellence in Service-Learning

Middle schools and high schools across the country will receive national recognition this school year through the National Service-Learning Leader Schools program.  Sponsored by the Corporation for National and Community Service, the Leader Schools initiative recognizes outstanding schools that have successfully combined academics with service to the community.

“The Leader Schools program honors schools that fully integrate service into the curriculum and life of the school and give students meaningful opportunities to give back to their communities while improving their academic skills,” said Leslie Lenkowsky, CEO of the Corporation for National and Community Service.  “These schools are helping shape better citizens, instilling civic pride, and demonstrating that students have valuable, useful contributions to make in their neighborhoods and beyond.”

Service-learning combines academics with community service in a way that benefits students, teaches civic responsibility, and strengthens communities.

The value of service-learning has a strong basis in research.  A 1999 study by the National Center for Education Statistics found that most schools engaged in service-learning believed that it strengthened relationships among students, the school, and the community.  Another study by Brandeis University found that students who participate in effective service-learning programs perform better in school and are more socially responsible.

“Service-learning mobilizes young people to make important contributions to their communities while they develop the knowledge, skills and competencies necessary for work and life in the 21st century.  Through service-learning programs, schools become even greater assets to their communities” said Amy Cohen, Acting Director of the Department of Service-Learning at the Corporation for National and Community Service, “Recognition as a National Service-Learning Leader School is an excellent way for schools to celebrate their accomplishments and share their successes with others.”

To become a National Service-Learning Leader School, a school must apply to a state-level review panel this fall that will select the state’s national finalists.  Each finalist will prepare a portfolio demonstrating its excellence in service-learning which will be screened by a national peer review panel in the winter.  State level applications are now available, the national winners will be announced in March.  For more information visit www.leaderschools.org, or refer to your local state contact.

Schools recognized next spring will join a growing network-currently 174 schools across the country that serves as models to other schools.  Recognized schools receive a banner, an invitation to Washington, D.C. for educational workshops and a recognition event, and access to service-learning resources to support the Leader Schools network and advance service-learning as a teaching, learning, and community-building strategy.

The National Service-Learning Leader Schools program is administered by the Corporation for National and Community Service, which provides Americans of all ages with opportunities to improve communities through programs such as AmeriCorps, Learn and Serve America, and the National Senior Service Corps.
